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City of Napoleon, Ohio
NEW SWIMMING PooL AQuATIC FACILITY COMMISSION
Meeting Agenda

Monday, October 29, 2018 at 7:00 pm

LOCATION: Cowncil Chanibers, 255 West Rivenview Avenue, Napoleown, Ohio

1) Organization of Commission.
2) Discussion on Swimming Pool.

3) Adjournment.

Bawur, q tharifep

-Gregopy J. Heath
Finance Director/Clerk of Council

U:\~ My Files\- RECORDS CLERK\2018\COMMITTEES and BOARDS\Swimming Pool Aguatic Facility Commission\10 29 2018 Mtghgenda.docx
Records Retention: FIN-33 Permanent



City of Napoleon, Ofiio

255 Whst Riverview Avenue, .0. Box 151
Napoleon, OH 43545
Telephone: (419) 399-1235  Fax; (419) 599-8393
www, napoleonohio.com

foartland Valucs, Flowing Opportanities

Memorandum

To: Parks and Recreation Board

ci: City Council, Mayor, City Law Director, City
Manager, Department Supervisors, Newsmedia

From: Gregory J. Heath, Finance Director/Clerk of
Council

Date: October 25,2018

Subject: Parks and Recreation Board - Rescheduled

The regularly scheduled meeting of the PARKS AND RECREATION

BoARD for Wednesday, October 31,2018 at 6:30 pm has been rescheduled to the following

Wednesday, November 7, 2018 at 6:30 pm.

U\~ My Files\- RECORDS CLERK\201\COMMITTEES and BOARDS\PARK and REC Board\10 31 20181031 2018 Parks&RecBoard_Rescheduled docx



10/19/2018 AMP Update for Oct. 19, 2018

B _—

iy Uriate

A weekly newsletter presented by AMP President/CEOQ Marc Gerken
Oct. 19, 2018

AMP member crews released following Hurricane Michael restoration
By Michelle Palmer, P.E. - vice president of technical services

Crews from Hamilton, Lebanon, Paducah, Piqua, Tipp City and Westerville were released home this week
following their mutual aid efforts in Tallahassee. The destruction of Hurricane Michael left more than
100,000 without power, but the vast majority of service has been restored.

Additionally, Bowling Green, Bryan, Cuyahoga Falls, Hudson, Orrville and Wadsworth placed crews on
standby to ensure that they would be available to travel south had the need for their assistance arisen.

Crews completed a lot of work before leaving, and the remaining work will be handled by some of the
Florida municipalities and co-ops.

AMP thanks all of the members and lineworkers who made the trip to Tallahassee or made themselves
available to do so. Your efforts are what makes public power so special and they are much appreciated.

If you have questions about mutual aid or are interested in signing up for the program, please contact
Jennifer Flockerzie at jflockerzie@amppartners.org or 614.540.0853.
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Nominations for APPA Policy Makers Council open
By Jolene Thompson - executive vice president of member services and external affairsfOMEA executive

director

AMP members interested in serving on the American Public Power Association's (APPA) Policy Makers
Council (PMC) are encouraged to contact me about submitting a nomination by Nov. 2. There are
currently openings for the following regions:

« East North Central (Ind., Mich., Ohio): 1
« Atlantic (Del., Md., Va., W.Va.): 3

o East South Central (Ky.): 1

¢ Northeast (Pa.): 3
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The PMC is comprised of 45 members (40 regular members and five

officers) who are either elected or appointed officials on the governing AMERICAN
authorities of public power distribution utilities, including mayors, city council ' rr
members, and elected or appointed board members. To serve on the PMC, PUB&! -
you must be an elected or appointed official on the governing board of your Pﬁ‘"' ~R
utility. If a member of the PMC loses reelection, retires or is term-limited, AEOEI’\’TIIEN ™
they would no longer be eligible to serve and your community would forfeit

the seat.

Currently, the following AMP member communities serve on the council - Dover Mayor Richard
Homrighausen, Montpelier Mayor Steve Yagelski and Painesville Councilmember Paul Hach.

The PMC meets a minimum of twice a year in Washington, D.C. (during the APPA Legislative Rally in
February and at a separate PMC-only meeting in July), and its members participate in meetings with
elected representatives and congressional staff and are asked to participate in monthly conference calls
for an update on legislative issues as well as to respond to action items as they arise.

The regular term of office on the PMC is three years, but members are eligible to serve a second term.
Vacancies within a region that cannot be filled by a member from that region are represented by an at-
large member who serves a one-year term, allowing vacancies to be filled temporarily by public power
officials from regions where there are more candidates than vacancies. At-large members can later be
nominated to serve as regular members in the regions they represent. If there is no vacancy, an individual
may request to continue serving in an "at-large" capacity.

If you wish to be nominated for a seat on the PMC, please download and complete the nomination form
here, and email it to me a jthompson@amppartners.org under the subject line: Requesting PMC
nomination. If you have additional questions, please feel free to reach out.

ATSI to see small transmission rate increase for 2018
By Mike Migliore - vice president of power supply planning

On Oct. 16, FirstEnergy subsidiary American Transmission Systems Inc. (ATSI) filed its transmission rate
for 2019. The base transmission rate will increase from $4.56 kW-month to $4.58 kW-month. This rate will
be in place for the January 2019 to December 2019 billing period. ATSI transmission plant revenue
requirements increased by 3.3 percent for 2019. The increase would have been 10 percent if not for the
decrease in the Federal Income Tax rate. The 2019 rate includes an adjustment to the 2017 revenue
requirements. The adjustment caused a total revenue requirement increase of 7 percent. The revenue
requirements were offset by a 6.5 percent increase in FirstEnergy's 1 CP transmission peak for 2019,
which is the denominator for the rate calculation. Although the transmission rate will see little change,
members will see an increase in total transmission costs due to an average 4.4 percent increase in ATSI
member 2019 1 CPs compared to 2018. The 4.4 percent is lower than the overall FirstEnergy increase of
6.5 percent thanks to the peak shaving efforts during the summer by AMP and members. FirstEnergy's
2019 1 CP was set on Sept. 5 from 3 to 4 p.m.

Still time to register for Efficiency Smart webinar
By Steven Nyeste - communications project manager - Efficiency Smart

Efficiency Smart will host its final webinar of 2018
on Thursday, Oct. 25, 3-4 p.m.

Efficiency Smart and AMP have hosted two

webinars so far in October, where attendees have learned about the benefits of participating in Efficiency
Smart, real examples of how the program has impacted communities and their customers, and the nuts
and bolts of how the program works.

Everyone who preregisters for a webinar and has verified attendance will be entered in a drawing to win a
Nest Thermostat. To register, click here and follow the registration instructions.

If you have any questions about Efficiency Smart or the webinar, contact Tom Coyle at
tcoyle@efficiencysmart.org or (614) 468-4924.

New content from the Smart Electric Power Alliance
By Brad Benton - senior manager, membership - SEPA
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As a member of the Smart Electric Power Alliance
(SEPA), you have unlimited access to all SEPA
content. From webinars to research reports to
participating in working groups, it's all included in
your membership.

m

=__ Smart Electric
Power Alliance
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Below is a snapshot of a few recent reports and upcoming webinars. You can access all these resources

and more at www.sepapower.org.

SEPA Utility Conference registration is open

Whether your utility is tackling electrified transportation, grid resilience, DER integration, regulatory
innovation or new utility business models, the Utility Conference will give you the tools you need to
be the hero for your utility and your customers.

Join SEPA and your peers at this utility only event April 8-10, 2019, in San Diego. More details and a
special early access are available here.

Reports

Over the summer, SEPA released our popular series of Utility Market Snapshot reports on solar,
energy storage, and demand response. You can access the whole series of snapshot reports here.

Webinars

Electrifying Transportation: How Utilities Should Prepare for Electric Buses

Thursday, Oct. 25 -2 p.m.

Our experts will share insights and experiences including a better interconnection process,
challenges of integrating electric buses in more constrained urban corridors, what the deployment of
electric buses could look like in the future, and potential charging preferences of electric bus fleets.
Register here.

2018 Virtual SEPA Member Meeting

Tuesday, Nov. 6 - 2 p.m.

Get an insider's look at the benefits that will help you solve your challenges around clean energy and
modernizing the grid in 2019. We'll look back for a brief 2018 year in review and take you through all
the ways you can make the most out of your SEPA membership. Register here.

Green Tariff Case Study: Starbucks, Puget Sound Energy, and Dominion Energy

Thursday, Nov. 8 - 2 p.m.

In this webinar, we will define the scope of green tariffs and our expert speakers will provide first-
hand experience from both a utility and a customer perspective.Register here.

As always, don't hesitate to contact Spencer Schecht on the SEPA Membership Team to learn more
about your benefits. He can be reached at sschecht@sepapower.org or 202.350.4671.

October is Cybersecurity Month!

AMP believes that it is important to maintain good cybersecurity practices, both at work
and home. So, in recognition of Cybersecurity Month, AMP will be providing weekly
articles, graphics and fact sheets with important cybersecurity infromation. Week three
focuses on cybersecurity at work.

Cybersecurity Month: Millions of rewarding jobs - educating for a

career in cybersecurity
By Branndon Kelley - CIO

When you are on the job - whether it's at a corporate office, local restaurant, healthcare provider,
academic institution or government agency - your organization's online safety and security are a
responsibility we all share. As the lines between our work and daily lives become increasingly blurred, it is
more important than ever to be certain that smart cybersecurity carries over between the two. Week 3 will

http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?m=11118469622028&ca=0355f566-9894-47eb-93d2-3ec7cf04fa7d
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focus on cybersecurity workforce education, training and awareness while emphasizing risk management,
resistance and resilience. NCSA's CyberSecure My Business™ will shed light on how small and medium-

sized businesses can protect themselves, their employees and their customers against the most
prevalent threats.

(NEQFELERSE ~URITY @ National Cybersecurity

ALLIANCE Awareness Month

IT'S EVERYONE'S JOB
TO ENSURE ONLINE
SAFETY AT WORK

The lines between our work and daily lives are becoming increasingly
blurred, and it is more important than ever to be certain that smart
cybersecurity practices carry over between the two. When you
are on the job - whether it's at a corporate office, local restaurant,
healthcare provider, academic institution or government agency -
your organization's online security is a shared responsibility.

Click image for full infographic
Energy markets update
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By Jerry Willman - assistant vice president of energy marketing

The November 2018 natural gas contract decreased $0.122/MMBtu to close at $3.198 yesterday. The EIA
reported an injection of 81 Bcf for the week ending Oct. 12, which was slightly below market expectations
of 85 Bcf. Gas in storage now stands at 3,037 Bcf. This is 17 percent below the five-year average of
3,642 Bcf.

On-peak power prices for 2019 at AD Hub closed yesterday at $37.63/MWh which was $0.03/MWh higher
for the week.

On Peak (16 hour) prices into AEP/Dayton hub

Week ending Oct. 19

MON TUE WED THU FRI
$38.53 $31.37 $31.52 $37.65 $29.43

Week ending Oct. 12

MON TUE WED THU FRI
$64.71 $54.82 $48.76 $36.92 $29.94

AEP/Dayton 2019 5x16 price as of Oct. 18 — $37.63
AEP/Dayton 2019 5x16 price as of Oct. 11 — $37.60

AFEC weekly update
By Jerry Willman

The AMP Fremont Energy Center (AFEC) was available for 2x1 operation for the week. PJM dispatched
the plant offline for Sunday based on economics. Temperatures this week were much cooler than those
experienced during the first two weeks of the month, causing the PJM dispatch of the plant to change.
PJM typically dispatches the plant during the morning peak, ramps down for the afternoon and then
ramps back up for the evening peak. Duct firing operated for 25 hours this week. The plant generated at a
56 percent capacity factor (based on 675 MW rating).

Burton joins AMP as plant operator
By Mike Prindle - operations and maintenance supervisor - Smithland

David Burton joined AMP this week as a plant operator at the Smithland Hydro facility. In this role, Burton
will assist in starting and stopping units, coordinating unit discharge rates, recording and reporting
operating information and more.

Burton brings with him years of experience, having served as a licensed electrician in an industrial setting
for 15 years. He holds an associate degree in the applied science of electronic engineering from the
Institute of Electronic Technology.

Please join me in welcoming David to AMP.

Meet the intern
By Tracy Reimbold - vice president of human resources and administrative services

Marge Melhus, communications intern, has spent her time at AMP learning about copy writing, design,
social media and the creation of professional publications. Melhus is from Akron, Ohio, and attends The
Ohio State University, where she studies marketing with a minor in economics, environment, development
and sustainability.

http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?m=11118469622028&ca=0355f566-9894-47eb-93d2-3ec7cf04fa7d
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b oY MEET THE INTERN |
(Communications intern) A

School: The Ohio State University where she studies
marketing with a minor in economics, environment,
development and sustainability

Hometown: Akron, Ohio

Pastimes: hot yoga, concerts,
reading and shopping at
Trader Joe's

Favorite part of

internship: seeing all the
moving parts involved
in Amplifier come to
life, from concept
to publication

At AMP, we value opportunities for growth. Through an internship at AMP, students are able to gain
practical experience and valuable insight from seasoned professionals. An internship at AMP is designed
to provide a quality learning experience and expose students to the electric industry in order to foster
future interest. Internship openings are regularly posted on the AMP careers page. If someone in your
community is interested in applying for a position, visit www.amppartners.org/careers.

http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?m=11118469622028&ca=0355f566-9894-47eb-93d2-3ec7cf04fa7d
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Register now
for Webinars

An internet connection and a computer are all you need
to educate your staff, Individual webinars are $99 or
sign up for a series at a discounted rate. Register today
at www.PublicPower.org under Education & Events.
Non-members can enter coupon code AMP to receive
the member rate.

@ Reaching Tomorrow’s Customers: Energy Education
for the Next Generation Nov. 13

@ Rallying the Troops: Internal Communications Best
Practices Nov. 27

Recorded webinars are also available for purchase. Visit
www.PublicPower.org under Shop

AMERICAN

i l

Classifieds

Members interested in posting classifieds in Update may send a job description with start and end
advertisement dates to zhoffman@amppartners.org. There is no charge for this service.

City of Danville seeks applicants for director of Power & Light
Division

http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?m=11118469622028&ca=0355f566-9894-47eb-93d2-3ec7cf04fa7d
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The City of Danville, Va. Utilities Department is seeking applicants for the position of director for its Power
& Light Division. The Power & Light director manages the overall operations of the city's electric system
that serves approximately 42,000 homes and businesses from 17 substations in a 500-square mile
service territory covering all of Danville and portions of a three county area. The system peaks at 220 MW
and delivers 1 billion kWh annually. Danville Power & Light owns a small 10 MW hydroelectric facility and
purchases generation from various resources. The balance of power distributed is purchased on the
wholesale market. The director supervises approximately 75 staff members responsible for generation,
distribution, construction and maintenance, substation operations and maintenance, engineering and
meter servicing. Strong management skills required. Work is performed under the general supervision of
the director of utilities.

The city is seeking applicants with experience combined to be equivalent to a bachelor's degree in
electrical engineering or business administration, and preferably has seven to nine years of experience in
energy utilities with considerable management experience. Possession of or ability to obtain Certification
as a Professional Engineer in the Commonwealth of Virginia is desirable. Salary range:
$79,356-$124,589 based on qualifications and experience. The position will remain open until filled. Apply
online at jobs.danvilleva.gov. Equal Opportunity Employer.

Borough of Wampum weeks applicants for open position

The Borough of Wampum is seeking applicants for a fulltime employee. The job requires a minimum two
years of experience in water and wastewater, with certifications in both fields. Applicants must also have
some experience in the electric line field. The applicant should have experience with machinery

used in the day-to-day operation of the borough, i.e. backhoe, dump truck, bucket truck, etc., along with
knowledge of road maintenance. A valid driver's license is required.

The job will pay an hourly salary plus benefits. The employment application can be found on the
borough's website at www.wampumboro.com and should be submitted to the borough along with a
resume. If applying in person, the borough office is located at 355 Main St. Ext., Wampum, PA 16157, and
office hours are Monday-Friday 8 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. The mailing address for Wampum Borough is P.O.
Box 65, Wampum, PA 16157. Wampum Borough is an equal opportunity employer.

STAY CONNECTED

fRvqRin

www.amppartners.org
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October 26, 2018
OML UPDATE AT-A-GLANCE

Here are the top three things you need to know form this past week:

e Last week, a 10™ District appellate panel held a hearing on the challenge on the
constitutionality of the state's ability to centrally collect municipal net profit
business filings, brought by over 160 municipalities across Ohio. The arguments
focused mainly on the definition of "levy" as well as the ability of the state to
impose a 0.5% fee on municipalities for collecting the tax.

o The Secretary of State's office has announced that 42,470 absentee ballots have
already been cast. A total of 911,000 have been requested. 34,252 people have
taken advantage of early voting and cast a ballot in person.

¢ The Ohio Bureau of Worker's Compensation announced this week that the
Firefighter Exposure to Environmental Elements Grant Program will be awarding
31 fire departments a total of $315,769 in grant money. The grants are to be used
for purchasing safety gear, specialized washing machines and exhaust systems
designed to protect firefighters from carcinogens.

NEW BILLS OF MUNICIPAL INTEREST

e HB 746 - ELECTRIC VEHICLES. Sponsored by Rep. Smith (D - Euclid), would
establish the Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Study Committee.

e HB 747 - CYBERSECURITY. Sponsored by Rep. Romanchuk (R - Mansfield)
and Rep. Lanese (R - Grove City), would create the civilian cyber security reserve
force.

OHIO DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE SEEKS INPUT ON RULE CHANGE

The Ohio Department of Commerce, Division of State Fire Marshal (SFM) has filed a
rule errata/amendment package with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review to
amend selected portions of the 2017 Ohio Fire Code (OFC), also known as Ohio
Administrative Code secs. 1301:7-7-01 through 1301:7-7-80. Specifically, amendments
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are being made to Rules 1 (and its appendices), 2, 3, 5, 7, 9, 10, 11, 23, 27, 32, 50, 56,
57, 60, 61, and 62. The rules specified above are being amended to address
typographical errors, errors that occurred during the filing process, and to make changes
to Section 320 (regarding Mobile Food Units) and paragraph 906.1 (regarding portable
fire extinguishers).

The SFM will hold apublic hearing on the proposed rule changes on Monday,
November 19, 2018, at 9:30 a.m. The meeting will be held at the Division of State
Fire Marshal, 8895 E. Main Street, Reynoldsburg, OH 43068. The purpose of the
hearing will be to receive public comment regarding the proposed changes to the above
rules which will include rescission of the current rules and the adoption of new rules
amended as specified.

Any person may appear at the hearing in person or through counsel and provide oral
and/or written comments or testimony regarding the proposed changes. In addition, any
person may submit written comments or testimony to the SFM prior to the hearing.
Written testimony or comments must be submitted on or before Monday, November 19,
2018, at 5:00 p.m.

You can view a red-lined copy of the proposed rules and other related documents by
going to the SFM's website (www.com.ohio.gov/fire) and clicking on the "2017 Ohio
Fire Code" tab on the right hand side of the screen. Under a section titled "2017 Ohio
Fire Code-Errata Package" you will find a link to a red-lined version of the rules being
amended, a chart of the changes, and other relevant information. The rules can also be
viewed by accessing the Register of Ohio (www.registerofohio.state.oh.us).

If you have any questions regarding the 2017 OFC or the errata package, please send an
inquiry to OhioFireCode(@com.state.oh.us or Contact the SFM's Code Enforcement
Bureau at (614) 728-5460.

OML PREPARES FOR ANNUAL CONFERENCE

The League's 2018 Annual Conference will be here before we know it! The conference
will be taking place in downtown Columbus at the Renaissance Hotel from Wednesday,

Oct. 31! through Friday, Nov. 2. Attendees will have the opportunity to hear from
dynamic speakers, attend meaningful workshops and network with other municipal
leaders from across the state. It is an incredible opportunity you don't want to miss!

Information about the Annual Conference, including the agenda, was sent out last
month. Additionally, registration for the 2018 Annual Conference in still open - just
click HERE.

The Municipal Finance Officers Association of Ohio will be holding their Annual
Conference concurrently with the League from Wednesday, October 315 through

Thursday, November 15t Attendees will participate in general sessions, round table
discussions and workshops and will have access to the exhibitor's hall hosted by the
League's Annual Conference.

Ohio Municipal League

Legislative Inquires:

Kent Scarrett, Executive Director

Edward Albright, Deputy Director

Ashley Brewster, Director of Communications
Rachel Massoud, Legislative Advocate
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